

**STAINBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL**  
**Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> August 2015**  
**At Hood Green Pavilion commencing 7.00 p.m.**

**Present:** Councillors Mr. I Glasby, Mr. S Lockwood-Dukes, Mr. K Taylor, and Mr. B Moss (Clerk)

**In attendance:**

**Apologies for Absence:** Apologies for absence were received from Mrs. A Riley and Mrs. D Winder.

**1203. To receive disclosures from Councillors on matters to be considered at the meeting:** No disclosures of personal and prejudicial interests were declared

**1204. To approve the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> July 2015:** The minutes of the meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> July 2015, having been previously circulated, were approved as a true record.

**1205. Matters arising:**

- a. Pavilion – Refurbishment:** Colin Davenport is now on holiday and will confirm date to start work on the replacement of the doors on his return from holiday in September. The repairs to the Notice Board will be completed at the same time  
Work on the former Blackthorn Copse near the stile has been completed. The area has been turfed, the two benches around the play area which were in poor condition have been consolidated to form one sturdy bench. The loose drain cover at the end of the lane into the recreation ground has been replaced with a new 25T unit.  
Approach to BMBC for supply of Play Bark has been unsuccessful. Best local price is from Wickes at 5.95 per 90 l bag, 34 bags needed. Kelvin Taylor has a contact at Wickes and will try to improve on the price. Emma Wright has agreed to pick up bags and deliver to recreation ground.
- b. Safety at Stainborough Crossroads:** Contacted Steve Croft who advised that a budget estimate for the purchase of our own Speed Indicator Device would be £15,000 plus the cost of the power supply. A brief discussion confirmed that even with support from the Ward Council, the PC was unable to support this level of spending.  
Adding welcome notices under the speed roundels is not possible but messages could be added to the village name signs asking “Please Drive Carefully”. Any company carrying out work would have to hold a Roadworks License and be approved by BMBC. Steve Croft suggested that we look at the new signs in Pogmoor which have been recently installed at a cost of £1000. Brian Moss tabled a drawing showing how a sign for Stainborough would look. Space is a concern and each location must be considered.
- c. Reliability of Public Transport:** Brian Moss confirmed that since the last meeting he has written to Tates with a copy to SYPTE. So far only SYPTE have acknowledged the letters.  
A copy of all of the correspondence has also been sent to Cllr Stephen Houghton, who is a member of Sheffield City Region, Combined Authority Transport Committee. We have been advised that in Cllr Houghton’s absence our correspondence has been passed to David Young and Ben Still of SCR. Copies of correspondence were also sent to Cllr Barnard who confirmed that he would speak to Cllr Houghton on our behalf, when he returns.
- d. Dog Fouling:** Brian Moss has made contact with Chris Platt of BMBC but has nothing further to report.

**1206. Finance:**

**a. Payments to be authorised:**

K Jones, Cleaning of Pavilion	£14.25
nPower, Electricity to Pavilion	£80.18
B Moss, Tesco, Honorarium for Internal Auditor	£34.92
GJ Gardens, Re-turfing in Recreation Ground	£620.00
Yorkshire Water	£30.81

**b. Receipts:**

Nil

**1207. Reports of Committees:**

**a. Planning:**

BMBC Planning Regulatory Board Agenda, 28<sup>th</sup> July 2015 – No items relating to SPC Planning Application 2015/0932, Agricultural Dwelling, Manor Farm – Reply to require agricultural occupation stipulations as with previous similar Planning Applications

**b. Playing Field:**

Nil

**c. Footpaths:**

Nil

**1208. Correspondence:**

- a. John Openshaw, Penistone Working Together Fund
- b. YLCA, Grants and Funding Special Bulletin
- c. Thomas Handley, Working Together Fund 2016
- d. John Openshaw, Penistone Green & Clean
- e. BMBC, Consultation on Statement of Community Involvement

**1209. Venue, Date and Time of next meeting:** The next meeting will be held at Hood Green Pavilion on Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> October 2015 at 7.00 pm.

**1210. Any other business:**

- a. The installation of a new light and litter bin at steeple Lodge Bus stop has now been completed and is extremely effective. Brian Moss to write to Northern College to thank them.